Federal Energy Regulatory Commission 888 First Street, N.E. Washington, DC 20426

The Honorable Richard Glick, Chairman
The Honorable James Danly, Commissioner
The Honorable Allison Clements, Commissioner
The Honorable Mark C. Christie, Commissioner

Re: Spire STL Pipeline LLC Temporary Emergency Certificate Application Docket No. CP17-40-000

Dear Mr. Chairman and Commissioners,

On behalf of Sullivan Precision Metal Finishing, I write in support of Spire STL Pipeline's application for a Temporary Emergency Certificate. This pipeline is critical infrastructure for the St. Louis region that provides reliable natural gas supply to hundreds of thousands of families and numerous businesses.

1

The potential loss of the STL Pipeline —with the fast-approaching winter heating season —could result in the curtailment of service to many of Spire's commercial and industrial customers. As a commercial customer of Spire, our business may have to seriously reduce or suspend operations if there is any curtailment in natural gas service.

In February, we saw how Winter Storm Uri disrupted energy supply to millions of homes and businesses across the country. St. Louis did not experience the same hardship because the STL Pipeline ensured families and businesses had the natural gas needed for heating, cooking, hot water and industrial use. Without the STL Pipeline in service this winter, we won't be this fortunate. Doing business in the metal finishing sector for approximately 26 years supporting Aerospace military/commercial and Space launch programs during this time span. We hold specific approvals for many prime Aerospace companies and Sullivan Precision is an important link in the supplier chain. Businesses in our industry require access to an affordable and dependable source of energy, and the STL Pipeline has met our energy needs since it went into operation in 2019.

Operating a business is challenging at any time, but we have faced unprecedented obstacles as a result of the global pandemic. If we are also forced to reduce or cease operations due to a lack of natural gas service this winter, we'll experience significant impacts on our business and employees. Without the natural gas supply, we need it will impact many jobs and people's livelihood. We have already endured the impact from the shutdown of some of our consumers due to the covid desolation. We rely on natural gas heavily to run our equipment. We are always on a tight timetable from our customers to move product due to being in the final stages of the process before the manufactured parts are assembled and with potential curtailment and outages extending beyond our own operations to other businesses, negative economic consequences for the entire St. Louis business community – and the region – could likely occur.

Minimizing uncertainty and risk is *crucial* to optimizing our operations and minimizing impact to our business. Having confirmed availability and access to the reliability of the STL Pipeline is critical for both our short-and long-term business planning. Your ability to remove this uncertainty through -- and beyond -- the coming spring is key.

I urge you to quickly take action and to grant a certificate for the STL Pipeline to keep our businesses operational and families warm. Hundreds of thousands of residents across the St. Louis region rely on this critical infrastructure, and there will be potentially devastating consequences if it is forced to shut down.

types owner/VicePresident

Sincerely,

T. T.